
No  buyer  yet,  but  people
interested in KMS
STATELINE – While there were no bids for the former Kingsbury
Middle School to the Douglas County school board to discuss
Jan. 14, that could change.

Douglas  County  School  District  Superintendent  Lisa  Noonan
asked the board to put the item on the agenda monthly instead
of quarterly. Which they agreed to do. The next meeting is
Feb. 11 in Minden.

The asking price is $4 million.

“There  is  enough  activity  to  bring  it  back  to  the  board
monthly,” Noonan told the board.

The Stateline school has been on the market for two years. It
was closed because of declining enrollment.

Brian  Rippet,  president  of  Douglas  County  Professional
Education Association, pointed out to the board that one of
the overriding reasons to close KMS and consolidate the two
other schools at the lake was so there would be shared staff
at Zephyr Cove Elementary and Whittell High schools. Now there
is no shared staff. He said it might be time to rethink which
schools are used at the lake because Kingsbury has better
amenities than Zephyr Cove.

However, deed restrictions prevent ZCES from being sold.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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